Candidature de Kevin Paul au Comité de maintien et d’élargissement de la grève

Hello all,

I am a third-year undergraduate at McGill in cultural studies and philosophy. With this letter I am submitting my candidacy for the CLASSE Comité de maintien et d’élargissement de la grève. Understandably, as an institution of the anglophone elite, McGill has often been isolated from the rest of the Quebec student movement. I believe this can and must change.

My direct involvement in the student movement dates to April, when, hearing that the upcoming year would be huge for students organizing against Charest’s planned tuition hike, I joined Mob Squad. This fall, I’ve picketed with striking MUNACA workers and flyered at Open House to inform prospective students of the McGill administration’s behavior toward its workers and activist students – gaining injunctions to undermine the union’s picketing rights, threatening students with disciplinary action for organizing teach-ins, and having its private security agents film student demonstrations as a tactic of intimidation.

In the lead-up to November 10, my involvement intensified. I was one of a few students who advocated for, wrote, and brought a motion for a one-day strike on November 10 to the Arts Undergraduate Society General Assembly on November 8. In a university with no culture of strikes, this vote required major mobilization efforts, and we distributed 2000 flyers in three days and conducted non-stop classroom announcements. The strike motion passed by a landslide, and the AUS’s 7000 members joined the over 200,000 students from across Quebec on strike November 10. We organized picket lines at entrances; a large number of Arts classes were canceled or made optional. Most importantly, there is now recent precedent at McGill for student strike action.

Then, on November 10, I was among the fourteen who occupied the McGill Principal’s office as the demonstration at Sherbrooke and McGill College began to disperse. For more on this, see http://rabble.ca/news/2011/11/occupons-mcgill-letter-fifth-floor-occupiers.

This winter, I believe the total shutdown of McGill in its present form, at the hands of strike and occupation tactics, as part of a successful national student strike, is possible and necessary. In joining this committee of CLASSE, I hope to serve as liaison between radical McGill organizing and organizing throughout the province before and during a strike. I will be able to help McGill students mobilize around the province, where they are needed, and inform the rest of CLASSE of the many actions at McGill in which their support would make a difference.

This winter, as we accelerate our local struggles – struggles always connected to global movements of resistance to the violence of neoliberalism – we cannot cease to multiply the fronts on which we threaten present arrangements of power by the indignant will of the multitude. I look forward to working alongside you.

In solidarity,

Kevin Paul, McGill student in cultural studies and philosophy, and member of the SSMU
